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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of Honiton Town Council held at the Senior Citizens’ Centre, New Street, Honiton on Monday the thirteenth day of AUGUST 2007
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr A Boom
	Cllr Miss V Ash   **

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr R H Gaughan
	Cllr R  A Farnham

	Cllr M McGuire
	Cllr P Halse   **

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Mrs D Morgan

	Cllr M J Teare
	Cllr Mrs E M Tirard

	
	Cllr C Tratt (Deputy Town Mayor)   **


** = Also District Councillors

55.    Apologies for absence.

Apologies had been received and accepted from Cllr Howard (A/L), Cllr Whitlock (A/L), Cllr Taylor (A/L), K Hopkins (Work) and Cllr Holloway (Personal)

Before the meeting commenced the period of prayer was led by Rev. Alan Sheath

56.     To confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Council meeting held on 

9th July 2007.

These having been circulated were approved and signed as a true record.

57.     Reports from County and District Councillors. 

Cllr Ash reported that East Devon are having discussions and will produce a Local Development Framework, she encouraged Councillors to become involved by stating their wishes for the Town over the next ten years.

Cllr Boote reported that Devon County Council did not have any meetings this month. However he was concerned that the transport currently provided by Harts of Honiton for the CPSO’s  needed to be renewed and is therefore considering funding the purchase of a vehicle from his County Discretionary Allocation. The maintenance costs would have to be spread over several parishes. Concern was expressed that the Police should provided this as they have the systems in place for maintenance and the precept they levy should be sufficient.

Cllr Halse confirmed the remarks earlier of Cllr Ash and added that the Local Plan is out of date and must be looked at again to decide where sports facilities, businesses and houses should be located. Consultation will take place between EDDC and the Town Council as well as the Honiton Development Trust.

58.     Public question time

No questions received


59.     Police report.

CPSO Sue Rowe advised that the total recorded crimes for the current period was 122 an increase of 10 over the same period last year. The concerns were for criminal damage (38), Theft (18), Assault (23) and passing counterfeit £50 notes. The eleven incidents of broken windows were committed by the same group of people. A lot of the incidents with under age drinking have been found to have been caused by parents providing the alcohol and they are most embarrassed when confronted by the Police. There is a tendency for that young person not to re‑offend.

Chief Inspector J Nye said that the Officers in Honiton had been issuing £80 fixed penalty fines and this is having a beneficial effect in reducing crime. Overall there has been a 5% reduction in recorded crime year on year. This has been with the use of Acceptable Behaviour Contracts and Anti Social Behaviour Orders. Additionally, with the assistance of the Tactical Aid Group they are to target some of the hot spots commencing in September. 

Signed Chair




10th September 2007.

In response to a question of how could the Town Council help C I Nye said that there was an experiment in the northern part of the Country with CCTV through which the miscreants can be spoken to as well as being recorded for evidence. CCTV should also be extended to assist with detection & prosecution of offenders.

One way the Police interact with the community is by the appointment of Special Constables and support / administration staff.

The Deputy Town Mayor thanked both Officers for attending the meeting and asked that the Town Council’s best wishes be passed on to P C Atyeo for a speedy recovery after his operation.

60.     Declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Cllr Morgan declared a personal interest in the letter from Mrs Sharman.


61.     Correspondence received ‑ 9th July to 6th August 2007.

Government

1. Dti – Correction re holiday entitlements – the minimum entitlement will be 20 days PLUS Bank Holidays NOT as stated last month.

2. Commission for Rural Communities – The State of the Countryside 2007 – A report giving factual information – You are welcome to borrow this as there are 162 pages or view on their website.

Devon County Council

3. Devon Link – Summer 2007

4. E‑mail advising that DCC are to mount a legal challenge to the proposal that Exeter should become a unitary authority.

5. Devon CC Annual Report 2006/7

6. Advice of road closure A375 Sidmouth Road 7th August  for 3 weeks! NB the roundabout at Tesco’s will remain open

7. Advice of road closure Silver Street – 15th  to 17th August

8. Advice of road closure – Fern Lane of A35 at Offwell 10th to 21st September 

9. Advice of road closure ‑ New Street between Summerlands and Church Hill on 2nd September to replace a hydrant.

10. Advice of road closure – Along Stockhill Road (Ridge Cross to Moorcox Cross)

11. Advice that there is insufficient room for a bus stop at Gittisham Hill House.

12. Bus Information Strategy 2006 – 11 – Consultation to be completed before 29th October.

East Devon District Council 

13. Letter re road closure for the carnival on 27th October

14. The Knowledge – Issue nos 7, 8, 9 & 10 (N.B. we can forward a copy of this to your e‑mail address if you would find that useful – please advise)

Others

15. Local Councils Update – July 2007. This gives details of the largest survey of the countryside – to join in it can be accessed at:‑ www.countrysidesurvey.org.uk
16. Devon Partnership NHS – How the NHS Trust is planning to run as a NHS Foundation Trust.

17. R D & Express newsletter Issue 11

18. East Devon Volunteer Support – July 2007 Newsletter

19. DISExtra no.  661 dated 16th July and 662 Dated 30th July 2007

20. The Playing Field – Summer 2007 newsletter.

21. Leisure East Devon – Programme of walks up to 31.1.08

All the above items were noted except for item 11 as it was felt that this item should be taken forward.

Late Correspondence

S W Regional Assembly

a. Public Consultation document for the review of pitch requirements for Gypsies & Travellers in the S W. 

Signed Chair
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East Devon District Council 

b. The Knowledge Issue 12 Includes details of the Councillor workshops for a “place shaping” exercise. Venue The Knowle on 21st August at 6.00 p.m. Copy enclosed for each Councillor. 

c. Grant of a road closure order for the Carnival on 27th October.

Others

d. Local Council Up‑date ‑ Issue 94. 

e. Advice of application for a road closure order in Queen street between The Old Saddlery and Pine Park Road from 16th October to 18th October to carry out essential work.

f. Honiton Local Action Group – Minutes of the meeting 19th July

g. Junk Mail – Newsletter of the Recycling and Composting Networks Summer 2007.

h. Advice of the programme at the Thelma Hulbert’s new exhibition which continues to 29th September.

i. Letter from Janice Sharman re the A35. 

It was felt that this should be placed on the TMAC Agenda for the next meeting and that the Highways Agency should be contacted as well as the MP.

62.     Mayor’s announcements, for information only.

The Town Mayor having presented apologies the Deputy Town Mayor thanked the organisers of the 750th Charter Celebrations, particularly the Town Mayor for his efforts in ensuring it was a success, and for putting on such an excellent celebration of the Anniversary of the granting of the Market Charter. It is hoped it will be celebrated on the Saturday following Hot Pennies Day, on an annual basis.

63.     To approve the list of cheques issued in June 2007, at page 18, totalling £12,006.61

The list of cheques having been circulated, was approved and signed as a correct record.

64.    To receive a summary of expenditure for the three-month period ending on 30th June 2007 at page 19. 

These were received without comment or amendment.

65.    To approve the minutes of the General Purpose meeting held on 31st July 2007. 

The minutes having been circulated were approved and signed as a true record without amendment.

66.     Review of the Polling Places and Polling Stations for the two Wards of Honiton 

After a lengthy discussion it was felt appropriate for the Town Clerk to write to EDDC to advise that the polling stations are not central to their respective wards and this is to be addressed. It was felt that the difficulty would be in finding suitable premises.

67.  Neighbourhood Assessments 

Advice that there is to be an open day at the Mackarness Hall on 21st August and Environmental Health Officers will be available to discuss any issues the residents of Honiton may have in regard to noise, dog fouling, litter, housing problems, smoking ban, food safety, energy efficiency, or health & safety. Councillors will be welcome.

68.     To review the proposal that a Senior Council should be established for Devon

The proposal is that there is a Senior Council created for each of the Market Towns and Seaside Towns in Devon with an overall Council for the County. Details of the proposals had been circulated. Cllr Boom proposed that the “Town Council of Honiton note the wish to establish a Senior Council” this was seconded by Cllr Halse and duly  carried.

The next meeting will be held on the 20th August at the Senior Citizen’s Centre at 2.30 p.m. 

Signed Chair
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69.    A planning training day is proposed for 27th September at EDDC

Seven members felt that this would be beneficial and their names will be forwarded.

70.    To consider a nomination for the East Devon Volunteer Support Agency Board of Trustees.

There were no volunteers for this Trusteeship and the Town Clerk will write accordingly.

71.     Reports from Members with Special Responsibilities.

Cllr Tirard – Roundball Wood

The survey of the flora in the wood is continuing but she requested people to take note that the path to the wood is a permissive one and the Land Owner would prefer it was not used until after the present f&m outbreak is resolved.

Cllr Boom – The Glen

The questionnaire for the consultation has been submitted to EDDC and returned with suggested amendments. It is hoped to publish this in the Talk of the Town in the next issue. Photographs of the missing plaques have been located and can be reproduced when needed.

There was a lot of enthusiasm for a bandstand in the Glen following the concert during “750th Week” and this may be a consideration if plans are drawn up.

Cllr Tirard – Honiton Show

Cllr Tirard said that she had attended the show and it was a shame that the weather was so bad as it reduced the number visiting the Council Stand. Perhaps more straw should be provided in future years.

Cllr Gaughan – Devon Probation Liaison

Cllr Gaughan has advised that he is in touch with the Service and several jobs had been found under the “Payback” scheme.

Cllr Tratt – Community College

Cllr Tratt attended a “convention of clubs” at the College and approx. 15 clubs / associations were represented for the young people.

Cllr Tratt – Safety Partnership

Advised that the Partnership had given a supply of alcohol testing strips to the Police to help them in their fight against underage drinking. Additionally a BMX track will be constructed behind the Youth Centre. He also referred to the building of Cranbrook which will put too much pressure on the R D & E Hospital in Exeter so patients will have to be cared for at Ottery and Honiton Hospitals.

72. The Deputy Mayor closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m.

Signed Chair
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This document is available in large print on request

